D'ND1 PrY NoI3 N TN Nanw:
3/11/19 7"wn Mmwnn 'X ;AR AnTpnn
:0"DNNWN

AMNW 1P MM L,PO0DIX T, DN MDY L1 Ty ,0M 1,077 DXIM
,01p OY11 ,01>250™8 7T DI

510D
DINA13 DM MSDN

*1 5p nomb Smann Mwn una1 oXN10 0 MY NN X L1
TN DN 00 ,MSINN TN AR YD XY 0K DY
,757000 YA 0 nab aTynn and mmnd wr onnm mmba
.oNTaY by 5IX Annw1 oprIR-v1 YN 00X T

mSmann Sy oM nypnn Hya nbenn Hya bab mmnh wr
DX 0 M enn

1972 011 MIwn WX 2792 1NN 07N M7 -Parm a7in AT .2
2 N2 n5w1 MM 10w nympn 105 (21771 7727 171K1 012
AN

1135 oamnn "2 MTNX YD 070121 DMK 12 ]115\77 wAT]
wATA N

1125 ,05a0mn MY 1Mpa wn 07pd Yomn -nban Hya L3
OXT T MWD MYSni 191,0°KM0 0t MY Hnn DNyl mynaw
T197P MAN DPRW 0N R1AAD ApTYn v

YW 127 077101 DN MW INTHNN DRI DN -0NMIN Y .4
nPIYM 57 ‘M2 DI NP1 MDY MRS .onTRD Twnnd NPTy
07wl NTPa Mnipn



nnw NS0 172 ApOLAN MR AR a5 W - P12 Nposn L5
WM NaWmn AN mMpT 40 SW poan 1 1) amwn nypnd
ann 525 nyw wnb e

T2 7 PUY NN N2 NAMNA 1910 M Twnnd v -moio .6
.1910 KDY T2 wAN 127 Kwwin

20 DY DMPYWN AKX PSR - X2 Xy Tinth L7
W MY TN 07pNN S1pna AROPY 'wn 'y onn

1YT D1 N7 DaR NDAIRA NNONAN TR MW 0MA0 PR LN
Y5nn Tvnn 7553 1:IRa 110 Tt Sw 2y oRnn XS 1nnw
T 21wn 017 TS 0mRNN 01aN0 DX PN

AN AR™P XY MR MOPAM mYenn -nn annw .8
210 N TP DN MMD DR ANDYNA MK DWwIn 0wid
Yomn .07win 21pa 1mnn 052 02N NI¥1 MPTw 1197 Nayan
AN T35 075 NN DPNNRN NPPY DX TS

Prwh 0m15 M2 on XKSw 72 Sy ,mnbn 1vapni -matm XN .9
VOWY YHomn 125 X .0 nnawn X55 nwTnn noon N7 xna
W .0 Mo Sy 0mMnn TYn mp e nan by nms opna
"7y 5y noaon ma Sw nimnRa 0T AR ,Menan 1o hn pnad
0PN opnwm o mwn 071 ohhannn

ApP1NT 200 NYXA -7P122 DAY AMNINXND DMWY 1720 01 .10

D710 W 7pP1Aa N1Nava D”P5 'I'Dﬂb YINT P1NT 2700 1ann
07170

.9:15 :ywa "2 1Mam 7:00 :ywa S X 1man qwNo

2122 NAWA 701 TN DTPPY 02 INYYN DX prRT ApT 12700
PP P12 07Nt P KOO NAWN NNAW TWaR? NNMKD ywa
0'H5ann MY ww nX1 N2awn n9and nnd XOw R v
079 DY 0™MPED MR DD 0T MNP IR0 MmN DRI



TR DM NINUW T9TIRD NPT .mmaa 1H5¥R Soannh yand
INDWA NTMNNNY AYYN IM0YNIRA D1 Awnnn W

AP1NT 200 npxS OATANA YN AN MY

N MpwH 1Y TYND LN0IN N2 /IR AN WA 121N
9TIRN N2 DX

0731100 1’2 D’WSJDID o> NP A1 X ,07MWY AN 01107 ATw 12907
.D”n‘a’npn DYTTPA MOANNWNA WaA? 71270

19p Mann pon 1Y wn Pnd owyhnm oKX L,NORWIN TOXW
2 MM myovn WY 1152 0InT 0Hhann 0nw IR

JNMPA TIRN 171X 52N2 M¥n 15w NDIdN 7AW Mpnn Nnan
W' DWW D11 07221 07X NDID N2 DM™pRN DMIT 01N
ny190 53 X551 57apna mbann nx 07pb 10 001 MnSIX
o1 055NNt mnm

.079D11 077122 190N 27N 07N MY

D™WANM X .15 Mannn 53 X n5and 1w oMYyt onxod
9P Mand oy N anwh 15w nSmpn Nk b 7T

01" .ApIYNA 15 p XS wnn bax , 'napTm” nbnp X nmx
ann pHd oYy ohhann n¥n vHNRM Nawawn Sw TP

XKW npen 5 .mobwnn 5 nx nab nrmona eaoa N wr
1997pN AN NOTOKR WX AR M2PD 1My

O1W 0"WIN MAY 1w 53 "raw n" anxew vhnn Tynn .11
P P1AWN Twna 15N nMan nTn

D1p DY) WA



Minutes of Meeting of the Va’ad of Bet Knesset Emek
Refaim
November 3, 2019

Present:

Michael Gillis, Jonathan Porath, Azaria Rein, Zippi Benmelech, David
Olivestone, Mimi Dickman, Simcha Edell, Devorah Preiss-Bloom,
Noam Com,

1. Yamim Nora’im: The services throughout the High Holidays
and the holidays of Tishrei were conducted by the gabba’im in an
exemplary manner, including the timing and keeping to the schedule.
We also thank the members of the committee for selecting the
chazanim: David Olivestone, Marsha Roth-Isaacs and Simcha Edell.
Thank you to all the chazanim, ba’alei teki’ah and the gabba’im for the
way the services were conducted.

2, Divrei Torah: Divrei Torah were given at the Rosh Hashanah
evening and Yom Kippur services. In addition, there were derashot
prior to the blowing of the shofar and Ne’ilah in the Rabbi’s house
minyan. We need to diversify the speakers and the content and also to
follow the same pattern in both minyanim regarding the scheduling
of derashot.

3. Chazanim: A survey should be sent out to the membership to
ascertain their level of satisfaction with the services of the Yamim
Nora’im, as well as to seek recommendations for improvement. We
should discuss whether it is necessary to bring in chazanim who are
not shul members.

4. Two Minyanim: Two separate minyanim are held on the Yamim
Nor’aim. It is evident that there is a justification for continuing this in
light of the crowding of the synagogue on Rechov Yael and the
shortage of women’s seats.



5. Morning Break: The length of the break between shacharit and

the blowing of the shofar should be reconsidered. It was evident that
the 40-minute break was too long and should be shortened to half an
hour at most.

6. Sukkot: It is necessary to always build a sukkah in the shul
courtyard. On Hoshana Rabah, refreshments were served without a
sukkah.

7. Hoshana Raba Learning: Thank you to the Chacoty family for
bring in such excellent speakers. At the same time there was a
program for English speakers. Many members enjoyed the program
in English, but some felt that the content was not appropriate for an
evening dedicated to Torah study. The va’ad recommended a
reconsideration of what is appropriate content for study on this
important day.

8. Simchat Torah: The tefillot and the hakafot were well organized.
The Torah reading for the women was successfully organized and the
scheduling worked better than previously. There was evident
satisfaction among women with the arrangements for the Kallat
Torah. There should be better candy bags for the children.

9. The East Courtyard: Complaints have been received that it is
not safe for children to play in the shul’s new courtyard without
parental supervision. A sign should be put up warning parents that
parents must supervise their children’s activities. The extent of the
synagogue’s responsibility for members and children playing in the
courtyard should be checked with the insurance agent.

10. Establishing a Later Minyan for Young People on
Shabbat morning. A Proposal by Stephen Drucker.

Our member Stephen Drucker presented a proposal to have two
separate minyanim on Shabbat mornings.



The proposed first Shabbat minyan would begin at 7:00 am
and the second at 9:15 am.

Steve suggested that having a later Shabbat morning minyan would
allow for a Shabbat routine without stress in the morning. He prefers
not to rush to his Shabbat minyan, saying that there were other
worshipers who think like him. A late minyan would allow young
people with children to come and daven with us comfortably. In his
opinion, as a community that provides services in the area, the young
population living in the neighborhood should also be considered.

Va’ad members’ comments on Steve’s proposal:

« This would be a fundamental change in the nature of the shul. As a
va’ad we must thoroughly consider what is good for the community.

« It may bring in more young people, but it may cause a gap between
those attending the minyanim. This would be felt by the attendance at
shul kiddushim.

« The question was asked, would those attending the second minyan
be shul members, or just casual attendees for convenience?

« In terms of the location, when our shul consists of only one hall, this
is very problematic. Similar minyanim are held at Nitzanim and in
Bet Hakerem where there are additional rooms and the tefillot can be
held concurrently and without any problem, even when there is a
large attendance.

« Splitting the minyan would require a number of additional
gabba’im.

« Those young people who would come to daven have no commitment
to the shul. We are looking for a way to rejuvenate our community
and involve more young people as shul members.

« While we are an “aging” community, it is not a community in crisis.
Today our shul is thriving but definitely wants young attendees as
part of it.



« The issue must be thoroughly discussed, and all the implications
examined. Any proposal on this issue must pass the approval of the

general membership meeting.

11. Mi Sheberach for Women: The va’ad decided that a Mi
Sheberach will be said each Shabbat for the women whose Hebrew
birthday is in the coming week.

Submitted by Noam Com



